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On April 22, 2025, the National Metrology Institute of Japan (NMIJ) hosted a visit of a delegation 
from the Department of Internal Trade (DIT), the Kingdom of Thailand, which includes Mr. 
Wittayakorn Maneenetr, the DIT Director, Mr. Udom Srisomsong, the DIT Deputy Director, and four 
other representatives, under the coordination by Tatsuno Corporation.

After receiving an overview of NMIJ, the delegation visited three laboratories at the Research 
Institute for Engineering Metrology (RIEM) which are involved in type approval testing in the field 
of legal metrology. During the laboratory visits, a lively exchange of knowledge took place between 
the delegation and NMIJ researchers on topics related to non-automatic weighing instruments, 
water meters, and EMC testing.

This visit is expected to strengthen the  future collaboration involving NMIJ, relevant legal 
metrology institutes, and the DIT of the Kingdom of Thailand.
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